
Landewednack Parish Council as Sole Trustee of the Lizard Recreation Ground Trust 
 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Landewednack Parish Council as Sole Trustee of the Lizard Recreation Ground Trust held on 

Thursday 9th December 2021 online at Landewednack Community Primary School   

Present: 
 

B Kessell, A Singleton, S Wheeler, N Legge, N Rowe, E Amiss, G Aldridge, A Lamb, H Singleton (Secretary) 

 

21/22 15RGT To receive and accept apologies:  
Apologies received from L Skewes.  
 

21/22 16RGT Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th September 2021: To approve  

The minutes were approved.  

 

21/22 17RGT Events:  
The firework display was held very successfully by the Lizard Community Group. 
The Parish Council requires notification of future events that are likely to have over 500 
attendees, together with a risk assessment to ensure the existing  insurance remains 
valid.  
 

21/22 18RGT Accounts:  
It was agreed to approve payments as provided by the Secretary and ongoing payments 
as required to maintain contracts and safety.    
 

21/22 19RGT Play Area:  
Thanks were expressed to Darren Thirlaway who was able to repair the broken bench at 
short notice prior to this event.   
 
The Trustees have requested a quotation for the replacement with rubber matting in 
order to get an indicative costing for this work.   
 
The Skatepark Group is considering replacement of the flooring of stones in the play 
area as one of their projects. 
 

21/22 20RGT Football Club:   
It was agreed to ask for an update from the Chair for the next meeting.  In the meantime 

a request had been received from the Football and Social Club for solar powered light 

units for the entry path.  The Trustees approved reimbursement of expenditure of up to 

£100 for the football club to purchase these units. Secretary to advise the football & 

social club secretary.  

 

The secretary has asked Cornwall Council to consider installing a new street light on 

Beacon Terrace after advice received that the current spacing of lights is too distant, 

with a new light suggested for near to the entrance to the Recreation Ground on Beacon 

Terrace. Response awaited.  

 

20/21 21RGT Projects and Action List: 
The meeting planned for 1st December had to be cancelled, and a copy of the action plan 
had been forwarded to the Chair of the football club.   
 
Trustees have been advised that the flooding issues have been resolved by drainage 
clearance and outflow to Tregullas Farm.  
 
 

20/21 22RGT Date of Next Meeting: 
To be decided –  

 

 

 


